MINUTES OF AREA 9 AGM 

19th November 2018 AT THE MAJORS RETREAT
	Item
	
	Action



	
	Present

Teresa Carty – Area Rep & Training Officer
Gill Penberth – Chair
Jo Ricketts – Area Secretary
Chantelle Bucknell – Treasurer & Bath RC

Shanice Walton – BDRC
Lucy Baggs – BDRC

Kate Nichols – BDRC

Nicola Brown – WGRC

Laura Sylvester – MDRC

Caroline Rich – CERC

Sue Allen – WGRC

Carolyn Taylor – SVRC

Katherine Hills – SVRC

Chantelle Bucknell – Bath

Jen Watkins-Boden – Bath

Linda Knight – VHPRC

Rowena Moulding – VHPRC

Barbara Davis – FFRC

Penny Ferneyhough – FFRC

Tam Thornton – SDRC

Caron Roberts – SDRC

Margaret Read – KLRC

Daphne Smith – KLRC

Jo Howse - WGRC


	

	1
	Apologies

None

	

	2
	Election of Officers
Card signed by all and a gift of wine for Shelagh for her work as Area Rep.
Welcome to Teresa Carty as new Area Rep.

Gill, Jo and Chantelle to remain in roles


	  

	3
	Chair Report
Its been a good year for Area 9 and would like to acknowledge Shelagh for all her work since the inaugural meeting in 2011. 
Clubs continue to work well together and the whole Area is a good advert for the riding club movement as a whole.

Thank you everybody


	

	4
	Treasurers Report
£5191.64 in account.
£300 up on last year
Training grant needs to applied for

£20 subs from each club now due.  Subs to remain the same


	

	5

	Training Report
KLRC awaiting money for Mechanical Millie training.

Further ideas for training needed.
	

	6
	Area Rep Report

Although Shelagh has stood down she will still help at some events.

Arena Eventing was ran by 3 clubs and this was well received with great feedback.  It made some money.

Query from the floor regarding having solid XC fences at qualifier to be more representative of Championships.  This would depend on venue for qualifier.

Question of whether we could run qualifier before clocks change to enable more choice of venue.  Need some options for next year.


	

	7
	Forthcoming Events
CT – moved to Jan 5th due to Strangles outbreak at Hartpury.
SJ – 13th Jan at West Wilts, schedule due imminently

Dressage – 23rd and 24th Feb at Leyland Court

Dressage To Music – confirmed date of 22nd June at Burrows Court

Showjumping – Wessex Gold organising at Rectory on 21st July

Choice of 16th or 23rd June for ODE at West Wilts.  Consensus was 16th June.

Dressage – Swindon awaiting date from Rabson Manor.

ODE to be ran by Area 9 with Berkeley confirmed for dressage, Bath – SJ, Wessex – Scoring, VWH – Start and timing, KVRC – refreshments.

Teresa will coordinate, Entries person to be decided
Festival of Horse – decision to join Area 12 at Pontispool.


	

	8
	AOB

There will be Walk and Trot tests and 70cm at Showjumping qualifiers for Nationals.

Style jumping and Riding Tests will run for 2019 but possibly not for 2020.

BHS are highlighting horse welfare and safety and all clubs are asked to keep eyes open an if concerned please speak to someone ie Area Steward.  More research is being completed on weight.

Training required on tack checking.

Suggestion that disposable gloves should be used if you need to touch horse to prevent disease transfer.

A reminder of social media code of conduct – please pass on to members.

BRC Watch list – members can be put on watch list for various behaviour and can be from 1 month to 2 years ban.

A crib sheet would be useful to pass this information on to members.
	

	9
	Next Meeting
Monday 18th March 2019 at The Majors Retreat commencing at 7.45pm

Monday 15th July 2019 at The Majors Retreat commencing at 7.45pm


	


